
 
 

Stow Police Department 
Dispatch Log  From: 10/02/2023  Thru: 10/08/2023     0000 – 2359 

 
 

For Date: 10/02/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0023 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    SYLVAN DR 
         Narrative:     

16 month old havign seizure 
 

         Narrative:     
S23 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 R17 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS 4 responded from Acton 
 

         Narrative:     
Transported one with ALS on board to Emerson S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 9.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-834-IN 
 
                0056 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0059 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0529 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

smell of propane in home first floor, tank located outside 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
source located on first floor in office propane shut off  
home owner advised 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-836-IN 
 
                0608 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

covid positive patient, experience symptoms 
 

         Narrative:     
EMD coded BLS 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 responded 
 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 and R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
transported one to Emerson S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 6.9 6:43.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-835-IN 
 
                0800 COURT Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

Prisoner transport to CDC s/m 85168.6 at 8:05 
 

         Narrative:     
e/m 85180.3 at 8:31.  
 

 
                0912 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0928 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports someone taking photos of her house on  
Saturday 10/01. She believed it was the Assessors office but  
was told by the Town hall they do not conduct business on  
weekends. Advised caller to call the station when and if  
this happens again while they are still there. 
 

 
                0934 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 508] 136 WEST ACTON ROAD - WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Fire chief requested a tone out for smoke detector  
activation called into headquarters. E14/E19 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Reported no issues found. False alarm.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-837-IN 
 
                0950 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1030 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1033 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HARVARD RD 
 
                1047 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1050 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1052 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    COMMUNITY GARDENS - TUTTLE LN 
 
                1058 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST + BIRCH HILL RD 
 
                1138 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    RADANT PROPERTY - ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

Radant security reports 2 individuals on a "gator" 4x4 seen  
trespassing on their property off of Athens St. Individuals  
observed on security footage around 1120 hrs. 
10/02/2023 1154 
S6, S12 located the individuals. They are working on a  
different part of the property and had mistakenly gone the  
wrong way. RP was notified on same.  
 

 
                1221 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1307 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1317 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1318 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 



                1320 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1500 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1506 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    209760AC 
         Narrative:     

CITATION ISSUED.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    209760AC 
 
                1515 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD + ROBERT RD 
 
                1523 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

wALK IN MEDICAL.  
 

         Narrative:     
NO SERVICE REQUIRED. PATIENT REFUSAL.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-838-IN 
 
                1533 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD + MAURA DR 
         Narrative:     

top speed 38mph in 30mph zone. 0 stops. 
 

 
                1535 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with paperwork 
 

 
                1553 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1612 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1618 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1619 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1644 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1653 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Updating Registration roadside.  
 

         Narrative:     
updated roadside  
 

 
                1712 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1713 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1718 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 85] GANLEY RESIDENCE - BROOKMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Smoke detector sounding. E14 Responding and will  
investigate.  
 

         Narrative:     
Faulty Detector.  



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-839-IN 
 
                2001 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2026 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist resident 
 

 
                2107 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2113 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                2127 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] MEYER HILL DR 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-840-IN 
 
                2335 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 10/03/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0002 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0354 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

silent 911, no call back 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S5 checked the area, cell tower is located in this  
area. 
 

 
                0407 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reported someone in her driveway, explained units  
were checking the area after a 911 silent hang up. S4 spoke  
to homeowner verified she did not originally call. 
 

 
                0813 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SCHOOL ZONE - GREAT RD 
 
                0820 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + WHEELER RD 
 
                0832 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HARVARD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    210937AC 
       Refer To Accident:    210937AC 
 
                0844 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CENTER PL 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her mother who has  
abdominal pain. Police Fire and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 65285.7 E/M 62593.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-841-IN 
 
                0914 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

10/03/2023 1001 Highest speed observed 31mph in a 30mph  
zone. 
 



 
                0916 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0951 ASSIST CITIZEN AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 assisting party with a loose dog.  
 

 
                1006 Road Safety Complaint Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting road kill. 
 

         Narrative:     
Highway notified.  
 

 
                1120 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1132 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

open 911 call. Upon call back caller stated accidental by  
phone. 
 

 
                1138 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1149 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1149 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1230 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a sign blocking sight from the intersection  
 

         Narrative:     
S6 checked the area.  
 

 
                1308 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1318 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a party who fell. Police  
and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party assisted.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-169-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-842-IN 
 
                1407 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1408 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1502 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1512 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    211569AC 
       Refer To Accident:    211569AC 
 
                1529 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [STW 32] YE OLD BEEF & ALE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm sounding - E19 and E14 investigating.  
 

         Narrative:     
Alarm has been reset.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-844-IN 
 
                1548 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Medical Mutual aid request, Town of Maynard. R17 responding.  
Elderly female, fallen. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to Emerson. Starting miles 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
Arriving at emerson - ending miles 6.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-845-IN 
 
                1613 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

Male party fallen. Can not get up 
 

         Narrative:     
Maynard A1 transporting to Emerson. Starting miles 0.0 - end  
miles 9.3 
 

         Narrative:     
Maynard A1 clear from Emerson @1718 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-846-IN 
 
                1639 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assited walk in.  
 

 
                1639 TRAFFIC CONTROL No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 154] GLEASONDALE BRIDGE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1656 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning for speed 
 

 
                1822 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist Resident with questions about Speed Limits in Town.  
Advised to contact Traffic Safety Advisory Committee on the  
Town Website.  
 

 
                1853 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1858 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

Checking on Possible DMV 
 

         Narrative:     
Car is off the road, not a traffic hazard. Owner has a  
private tow comming to get the car.  
 

 
                1909 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

10/03/2023 1910 Vehicle located with party inside. When  



spoken with party did not want to give any information.  
Party advised of recreation area hours and party left area. 
 

 
                1911 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist Resident with questions about how to get their finger  
prints taken, for employment purpose.  
 

 
                1922 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Officer requested. Resident believes someone may have been  
in her house while she was out. Reports some items are not  
the way she left them.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-170-OF 
 
                1927 ASSIST CITIZEN Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    ARBOR GLEN DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an odor of trash. Believes someone in the  
neighborhood may be burning trash. Area searched. No unusual  
odors found.  
 

 
                2042 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2046 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2106 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2107 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with questions regarding how her father,  
living in New Jersey, can go about surrendering a firearm to  
the Police. 
 

 
                2137 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 368GREAT] CONCORD FUELS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Checking on a car parked in the lot, after hours.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party confirmed as an employee.  
 

 
 
For Date: 10/04/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0011 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0538 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
 
                0540 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0833 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0839 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0844 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0943 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TREATY ELM LN 



 
                0953 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1028 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    212893AC 
       Refer To Accident:    212893AC 
 
                1209 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD reporting a smoke condition in the woods. Polcie  
and Fire responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
L5 reporting a light smoke condition on arrival possibly  
from the Fire academy  
 

         Narrative:     
area checked not found 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-847-IN 
 
                1417 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting striking a rock in the roadway. S12  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 advised party 
 

 
                1421 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Open 911 call with normal conversation heard in the  
background. S11 checked the are. 
 

 
                1438 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party reporting a lost wallet 
 

 
                1454 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with private business lockout. Referred to  
Locksmith. 
 

 
                1511 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 open l;ine. Called back, spoke with male party.  
Confirmed accidential, while riding his bike.  
 

 
                1531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BETWEEN TAYLOR AND PACKARD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1601 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    213314AC 
       Refer To Accident:    213314AC 
 
                1612 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with questions about Lake Boon 
 

 
                1612 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 



 Refer To Citation:    213340AC 
       Refer To Accident:    213340AC 
 
                1700 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1711 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 626GREATRD] STOW BROOK GULF - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                1720 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1722 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1730 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1733 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning- speed 
 

 
                1740 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                1746 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal - speed 
 

 
                1749 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Verbal warning - Speed 
 

 
                1756 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

10/04/2023 1757 Meet and greet with community members using  
park. 
 

 
                1814 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                1858 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requests ambulance for his mother, who has high  
blood pressure. L5,R17 Responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
ALS Pro4 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to Emerson. Starting miles 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
ending mile 6.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-848-IN 
 
                1956 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 485] NAN'S RUSTIC KITCHEN & MARKET - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his car was struck while parked in the paking  
lot of Nans.  



 
         Narrative:     

10/04/2023 2005 - party advised, no report. Party advised to  
contact his insurance company.  
 

 
                2116 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2131 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2144 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to use our restroom. 
 

 
 
For Date: 10/05/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0020 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0509 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                0820 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0840 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting her mother fell. Polcie fire and ALS  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 6.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-849-IN 
 
                0952 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
          Location:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1000 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with medication disposal.  
 

 
                1006 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1033 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with LTC application.  
 

 
                1042 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    SEVEN STAR LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting animals in his house. Boxboro PD notified  
at 1044 
 

 
                1052 Community Policing No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 54] FIRST PARISH CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1056 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1107 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 



 
                1111 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting he fell and cant get up. Police Fire  
and AlS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-850-IN 
 
                1128 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with Medication disposal.  
 

 
                1304 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in paty reporting 2 lost tool boxes. Information  
logged. 
 

 
                1310 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1321 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1542 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 at Center school for Girl scouts. 
 

 
                1549 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BETWEEN TAYLOR AND PACKARD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1556 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

10/05/2023 1558 Verbal for speed. 
 

 
                1559 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1618 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    214946AC 
       Refer To Accident:    214946AC 
 
                1624 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

10/05/2023 1627 Verbal for speed. 
 

 
                1627 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1639 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

10/05/2023 1643 Verbal warning for speed. 
 

 
                1701 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1717 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 transorts operator and passenger back to the station.  
s/m 85345.0 at 17:31 



 
         Narrative:     

e/m 85347.8 at 17:37 
 

 
                1807 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] CBK - MASSACHUSETTS AVE 
         Narrative:     

S12 transporting both parties from early traffic stop to CBK  
 to pick up vehicle.  
 

         Narrative:     
s/m 85347.9 at 18:10 from the PD.  
 

         Narrative:     
e/m at CBK 85352.0 18:23.  
 

 
                1929 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1934 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1939 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1942 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

security on-site 
 

 
                1942 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 014STATE] MAYNARD PUMP HOUSE - STATE RD 
 
                1948 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1956 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1958 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2009 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2015 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Radio box alarm # 4215 sounding. E14 responds. false alarm  
due to cooking smoke.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-851-IN 
 
                2033 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

10/05/2023 2036 Verbal for speed. 
 

 
                2034 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2053 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 10/06/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                0005 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 



                0008 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                0010 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 16GLEASOND] COMPUMASTER, INC - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0028 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                0048 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                0806 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SCHOOL ZONE - GREAT RD 
 
                0813 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
 
                0903 RADAR Services Rendered   
          Location:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0908 RADAR Services Rendered   
          Location:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1008 RADAR No Action Required   
          Location:    BOXBOIRO RD 
 
                1011 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1020 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1036 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + PINE POINT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    216360AC 
       Refer To Accident:    216360AC 
 
                1052 Community Policing Services Rendered   
          Location:    FOURTH AND FIELD 
 
                1106 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1236 SERVE PUBLIC Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 99] SHELBURNE FARMS - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1244 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting station coverage.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-853-IN 
 
                1317 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BRUEN RD 
 
                1524 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reports custody issues and request advice.  
 

 
                1540 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTRANCE - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1602 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    HILEY BROOK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    216812AC 
       Refer To Accident:    216812AC 
 
                1622 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTRANCE - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1636 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     



top speed 36mph in 30mph zone. 0 stops. 
 

 
                1636 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1719 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1725 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1749 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [BOL] JOHN POWERS LN 
         Narrative:     

Bolton pd request mutual aid for a well being check. 
 

         Narrative:     
Bolton pd cancelled prior to arrival.  
 

 
                1919 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                2014 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                2016 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2025 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2030 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 531SUDBURY] STUMPY BOON - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2038 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                2113 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    STOW BROOK GULF & BUSCEMIS - GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                2125 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2130 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2141 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2217 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Opened call per L3. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-854-IN 
 
                2222 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm monitoring reports commercial fire alarm. 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 reports building metered.  No findings.   
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-855-IN 
 
 
For Date: 10/07/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0052 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    COMMON RD 
 



                1012 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1018 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1024 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

E18 on detail. 
 

         Narrative:     
Clear of Detail. Back in service 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-858-IN 
 
                1541 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 99] SHELBURNE FARMS - WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

no traffic or parking issues 
 

 
                1548 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

no traffic or parking issues 
 

 
                1555 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 71] CARVER HILL ORCHARDS - BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                1559 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 38mph in 30mph zone. 0 stops. 
 

 
                1605 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist residennce.  
 

 
                2115 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2116 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 168] MISTLETOE CHRISTMAS TREE FARM - WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports loud music.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party Spoken to. Music turned off for the night.  
 

 
                2124 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                2350 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + SAMUEL PRESCOTT DR 
 
 
For Date: 10/08/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0011 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0017 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0127 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] OLD HARVARD 
         Narrative:     

Boxborough PD request officer for backup. S5 responded. 
 

 
                0352 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Call received via apple watch stating party was involved in  
car accident. Party stated he was fine and there was no  
problem. S21 advised caller.  S4 and S5 responded and  
checked the area.  S5 reports area looked like a vehicle  
left the roadway and hit a dirt embankment.  S21 contacted  
operator of vehicle who refused to give any further info and  
did not remain in the area.  S5 reports no property damage.   
 

 
                0429 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 97 yom who needs a lift assist. S4, S5 and  
R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-856-IN 
 
                0451 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports vehicle maintenance room motion. S4 and S5  
responded. 
 

 
                0853 Road Safety Complaint Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large branch down in roadway. 
 

         Narrative:     
South acton road checked in both directions all the way to  
the line with nothing found. Tuttle lane was also checked  
with no findings.  
 

 
                0903 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0903 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0903 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0906 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Accidental 911 call from a child. S9 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed accidental 
 

 
                0920 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1022 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

9-1-1 dropped call from location. No answer on redial, a  
voicemail was left. 
 

 
                1455 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Traffic control fro Honey Pot 
 

 
                1504 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     



911 call reports heavy traffic in the parking area of Honey  
Pot Orchards. I assured the caller that we have officers in  
the area working hard to keep the traffic moving. 
 

 
                1514 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    APPLE BLOSSOM LN 
         Narrative:     

caller concerned about car parking on the street. At this  
time cars are not blocking any drive ways. 
 

 
                1525 FIRE , BRUSH Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

E18 reports small brush fire @ Collins foundation. No need  
for additional support.  
 

         Narrative:     
Clear of Brush fire.  
 

 
                1531 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports sitting in traffic for over two hours trying  
to get out of Lot B. 
 

 
                1540 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST + GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports heavy traffic in the area of whitman &  
gleasondale. 
 

 
                1551 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports they are on a school bus, with a groupe of  
students and they have been stuck in the parking lot for  
over two hours. 
 

 
                1622 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a car stuck in the mud, in the parking  
lot. Caller stated that they do not have cell service and  
could not call Honey Pot for assistance. I will trying  
calling for them. 
 

 
                1800 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ZANDER WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her daughter lost her cell phone while apple  
picking at Honey Pot.  
 

         Narrative:     
Phone located. Will contact owner 
 

 
                2010 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDGEHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a tree down across the road. E14,C1  
Responding  
 

         Narrative:     
tree removed. All units clear 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-859-IN 
 
                2029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 



                2055 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller report his car was hit by a paint ball. Caller  
stated he will come into the station to file a report.  
 

 
                2102 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her car windshield was struck by an egg. No  
damage reported. Caller did not wish to make a police report  
at this time. 
 

 
 

 

 


